
CYNGOR CYMUNED
TIERS CROSS

COMMUNITY COUNCIL.

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON THURSDAY 2nd MARCH 2017.

Present. Cllr's C. George, B. Bullimore, M. Rawlinson, A. Thorne, E. Jones.
County Cllr K. Rowlands, C. Griffith (clerk), B. Ferguson-Walker.

Members of the public.  None present.

3956. APOLOGIES . None received.

3957. Cllr George welcomed Ben Ferguson-Walker, Development Officer with the Welsh 
Government, to the meeting and invited him to address the meeting. Mr Ferguson-Walker spoke 
about renewable energy and what could be done locally. He outlined several options of how his 
office could assist the council and the area. On completion Mr Ferguson- Walker left the meeting.
A discussion followed on the best way forward. It was agreed by the councillors to ask Mr 
Ferguson-Walker to progress with the Renew application to scope out a tender, which would 
involve three days free work for the council.

3958. DECLARATION OF INTEREST.
Cllr George declared an interest as an employee of Pembrokeshire County Council.

3959. QUESTIONS FROM MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC.
There were no members of the public present.

3960. MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING.
The minutes of the meeting held on Thursday 2nd February 2017 were passed as a true record. 
Proposed by Cllr Thorne and seconded by Cllr Bullimore.

3961. MATTERS ARISING.
(a) Defibrillator. The Clerk reported that he had contacted both Welsh Heartrs and My Cariad. My 
Cariad would provide the defibrillator and the cabinet for £1300. Included in this price would be 
training for as many people as were interested, annual inspections, 7 year warranty and 24 call out if
needed. It was proposed by Cllr Thorne and seconded by Cllr Bullimore that the council purchase a 
defibrillator from My Cariad which would be placed in the porch of the United Reform Church, 
Tiers Cross.
(b) 21st Century Housing. Cllr's George and Bullimore had attended the meeting and gave a brief 
summary.

(c) Caravans on land at Bwlford, Bullford Road and Moorland Gate, Lower Thornton Road. 
The Clerkh had reported the matters to Pembs. C.C. The Enforcement Section of the 
Planning Department would investigate.

(d) Speeding and heavy traffic in Thornton. Letters and emails which had been received by the 
council were discussed and various options considered. It was agreed by the meeting to 
await a reply from Mr D. Thomas, Highways Dept, PCC.



3962. MEMORIAL GARDEN.
Letters regarding the new wooden fence in the Memorial Garden had been received from Mr. A. 
Clark and Mr. G. Sutton. These were discussed at length by the councillors and it was decided that 
the Clerk would write appropiate letters in reply to both Mr Clark and Mr Sutton.

3963. SOLAR FUND.
The Clerk reported that no new applications had been received.

3964. PLANNING MATTERS.
16/1182/PA. Erection of workshop at Thornberry, Upper Thornton. There were no objections.

CORRESPONDENCE.
3965. Pembs. Young Farmers. Request for donation.                Noted.
3966. Paul Sartori Foundation.  Request for donation.              Noted.
3967. Pembs CC. Vacancy Governor Ysgol Glan Cleddau.       Noted.
3968. Pembs CC. Briefing for clerks re. Elections.                    Noted
3969. PembsCC. Draft Wellbeing Consultation.                        Noted
3970. Teenage Cancer Trust. Request for donation.                   Noted.
3971. Cruse Bereavement Care. Request for donation.              Noted.
3972. Clerks & Councils Direct.  Newsletter.                            Circulate.
3973.Planed. Rural Services & Infrastructure.                           Noted.
3974. Pembs CC. Report Primary Education Milford.               Noted.
3975. Welsh Government.
 Annual Report Renumeration Panel.                                         Noted
3976. Boundary Commission for Wales.
Review od Parlimentary Constituencies.                                    Noted

3977. FINANCIAL MATTERS.
Clerks Wages March 2017.
HMRC. Paye March 2017.
It was proposed by Cllr Jones and seconded by Cllr Rawlinson that the accounts be paid.

3978. MEMBERS REQUESTS
Cllr Rowlands said that he would arrange a village meeting to discuss the Old Bulford Road. It was 
agreed by the meeting that the community council would pay for the hire of the hall.
Cllr George produced a newsletter which the councillors would deliver to residents.

3979. DATE OF THE NEXT MEETING
The next meeting would be held on Thursday  6th April 2017
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